I 865 WINE CELLAR

WINE SELECTIONS

Table of Contents

WINES BY THE GLASS	2
CHAMPAGNE AND SPARKLING WINES	4
ROSE WINES	6
DOMESTIC WHITE WINE VARIETALS	7
DOMESTIC CHARDONNAY	8
WHITE WINES OF FRANCE	9
WHITE WINES OF AUSTRIA, GERMANY, ITALY & SPAIN	10
WHITE WINES OF SOUTH AMERICA	1
WHITE WINES OF AUSTRALIA, LEBANON, SOUTH AFRICA & NEW ZEALAND	1
DOMESTIC PINOT NOIR	1
DOMESTIC RED WINE VARIETALS	1
DOMESTIC MERLOT & ZINFANDEL	1
DOMESTIC CABERNET SAUVIGNON & MERITAGE	1
RED WINES OF FRANCE	2
RED WINES OF ITALY	2
RED WINES OF AUSTRALIA, LEBANON, NEW ZEALAND & SOUTH AFRICA	2
RED WINES OF SPAIN & PORTUGAL	2
RED WINES OF SOUTH AMERICA	2
DESSERT WINES	2
PORT WINES	2
SHERRY WINES	2

SPARKLING WINES BY THE GLASS

Bin		60	z Bottle
12	La Marca, Prosecco , Treviso, Veneto, Italy, NV	10	
	Flavors of ripe citrus, lemon, green apple and a touch of grapefruit, minerality and some toast.		
128	Zardetto, Prosecco, Brut , Treviso, Veneto, Italy, NV, Split	12	
	Crystal clear with a hearty white froth and a fine perlage. It offers fresh, fragrant aromas of peach, citrus and tropical fruits		
130	Chandon, <i>Brut</i> , "Classic", California, NV	12	
	Classic balance typifies this refreshingly soft, yet dry wine. When you taste Brut Classic, look for nutty flavors with hints of brioche that build to a refreshing dry finish. The wine delivers complex apple and pear characteristics accented by citrus spice over notes of almond and caramel in the bouquet.		
	ROSE WINES BY THE GLASS		
Bin		Glass	Bottle
211	Chateau St. Pierre, "Tradition" Rose, 2013	9	36
	Elegant pale color with traditional salmon-pink tints. Fresh fruit nose of white peaches with hints of spice evolving into aromas of apricot, guava, and exotic fruits. Full on the palate with good acidity - a crisp rich wine with flavors typical of the unique Chateau Saint-Pierre soil. Complex and balanced with a luscious long finish.		
	WHITE WINES BY THE GLASS		
Bin		Glass	Bottle
236	Chateau Ste. Michelle & Dr. Loosen, Riesling , "Eroica", Columbia Valley, Washington, 2013	12	49
	A wine crafted by two incredible winemakers- one in Washington State and the other in Germany. Eroica has aromas and flavors of mandarin orange, ginger, sweet lime and subtle minerality.		
216	Francis Ford Coppola Presents, Pinot Grigio , "Bianco", California, 2013	9	34
	Intense floral aromas that mingle with cool melon and tropical fruit, and a light crisp mouthfeel, which is complemented by fresh peach, ripe pear, and pink grapefruit flavors.		
345	Louis Guntrum, Riesling, <i>Trocken</i> , Rheinhessen, Germany, 2013	11	42
	Delicate fragrance of white peaches, apricot and juicy pears. The classical Riesling in expression and elegance.		
385	Arabella, Chenin Blanc , Western Cape, South Africa, 2014	9	34
	A complex green grassy nose with passion fruit, guava and pear aromas. Gooseberry, capsicum and tropical flavours on a full, rich palate with a long sweet-fruited finish.		
372	Whitehaven, Sauvignon Blanc, Marlborough, New Zealand, 2014	12	46
	Vibrant currant-leaf, citrus and gooseberry aromas, with freshly cut herb undertones. A full flavored, medium bodied wine, with an abundance of archetypal currant and gooseberry flavors that linger on the dry clean finish.		
816	Canyon Road, Sauvignon Blanc, California, 2013	8	30

A light bodied wine with aromas and flavors of bright citrus and melon with zippy acidity and a refreshingly crisp finish.

Murphy-Goode, Sauvignon Blanc, "The Fumé", North Coast, California, 2012	9	34
The wine boasts a citrus tropical flavor profile, which results in a glorious blend of textures. This is a wine that exhibits flavors of mango, pineapple, melon and pear, with touches of lemon zest and tangerine.		
Machherndl, Grüner Veltliner , <i>Federspiel</i> , "Wösendorfer Kollmütz", Wachau, Niederösterreich, Austria, 2012	10	38
Herbal, grapefruit, mineral nose; tart grapefruit, mineral, white pepper palate; medium finish.		
Canyon Road, Chardonnay , California, 2013	8	30
Medium bodied wine with notes of crisp apple and ripe citrus fruit with a hint of cinnamon spice.		
Canyon Road, Pinot Grigio , California, 2014	8	30
This medium-bodied wine has hints of green apple, citrus, white peach and floral blossom. Crisp, the Pinot Grigio leaves a refreshing and revitalizing finish on your palate.		
Kendall Jackson, Chardonnay , "Vintner's Reserve", California, 2013	10	38
Layered aromas of green apples, peaches, honey and vanilla balance flavors of baked apples, lemon, pineapple and mango. A hint of spiced nuts and a suggestion of toasted oak round out the lingering finish.		
William Hill Chardonnay, Napa Valley, California, 2012	9	34
Bright and expressive, our William Hill Estate Napa Valley Chardonnay offers a taste of luxury with its rich palate and silky mouthfeel that culminate in a long, lingering finish. Flavors of ripe tropical and stone fruit are complemented by notes of caramel, brown spice and toasted oak for a truly memorable wine.		
	The wine boasts a citrus tropical flavor profile, which results in a glorious blend of textures. This is a wine that exhibits flavors of mango, pineapple, melon and pear, with touches of lemon zest and tangerine. Machherndl, Grüner Veltliner, Federspiel, "Wösendorfer Kollmütz", Wachau, Niederösterreich, Austria, 2012 Herbal, grapefruit, mineral nose; tart grapefruit, mineral, white pepper palate; medium finish. Canyon Road, Chardonnay, California, 2013 Medium bodied wine with notes of crisp apple and ripe citrus fruit with a hint of cinnamon spice. Canyon Road, Pinot Grigio, California, 2014 This medium-bodied wine has hints of green apple, citrus, white peach and floral blossom. Crisp, the Pinot Grigio leaves a refreshing and revitalizing finish on your palate. Kendall Jackson, Chardonnay, "Vintner's Reserve", California, 2013 Layered aromas of green apples, peaches, honey and vanilla balance flavors of baked apples, lemon, pineapple and mango. A hint of spiced nuts and a suggestion of toasted oak round out the lingering finish. William Hill Chardonnay, Napa Valley, California, 2012 Bright and expressive, our William Hill Estate Napa Valley Chardonnay offers a taste of luxury with its rich palate and silky mouthfeel that culminate in a long, lingering finish. Flavors of ripe tropical and stone fruit are complemented by	The wine boasts a citrus tropical flavor profile, which results in a glorious blend of textures. This is a wine that exhibits flavors of mango, pineapple, melon and pear, with touches of lemon zest and tangerine. Machherndl, Grüner Veltliner, Federspiel, "Wösendorfer Kollmütz", Wachau, Niederösterreich, Austria, 2012 Herbal, grapefruit, mineral nose; tart grapefruit, mineral, white pepper palate; medium finish. Canyon Road, Chardonnay, California, 2013 Medium bodied wine with notes of crisp apple and ripe citrus fruit with a hint of cinnamon spice. Canyon Road, Pinot Grigio, California, 2014 This medium-bodied wine has hints of green apple, citrus, white peach and floral blossom. Crisp, the Pinot Grigio leaves a refreshing and revitalizing finish on your palate. Kendall Jackson, Chardonnay, "Vintner's Reserve", California, 2013 Layered aromas of green apples, peaches, honey and vanilla balance flavors of baked apples, lemon, pineapple and mango. A hint of spiced nuts and a suggestion of toasted oak round out the lingering finish. William Hill Chardonnay, Napa Valley, California, 2012 9 Bright and expressive, our William Hill Estate Napa Valley Chardonnay offers a taste of luxury with its rich palate and silky mouthfeel that culminate in a long, lingering finish. Flavors of ripe tropical and stone fruit are complemented by

RED WINES BY THE GLASS

Bin		Glass	Bottle
824	Canyon Road, Pinot Noir , California, 2013	8	30
	Rich, fruit forward cherry flavors, soft tannins, medium body and a smooth velvety finish.		
406	Bridlewood, Pinot Noir , Monterey County, California, 2013	12	46
	Displays lush floral aromas that extend to the palate and combine with dark fruit flavors of raspberry and dark cherry with hints of caramel and toffee.		
820	Canyon Road, Merlot , California, 2013	8	30
	Soft and elegant mouthfeel. Deep flavors of rich cherries and blackberries, followed by hints of vanilla and spice.		
636	Tilia, Malbec , <i>Sustainably Grown</i> , Mendoza, Argentina, 2013	10	38
	On the nose, there are ripe red and black cherries, blackberry notes and a hint of floral influence leading to concentrated flavors of black raspberry, plum, chocolate, sweet spice and smoke.		
818	Canyon Road, White Zinfandel, California, 2013	8	30
	Aromas of watermelon cranberry and ripe cherry which are nicely complemented by flavors of strawberry and tropical fruit this medium bodied wine has a balanced acidity in a sweet finished with lingering notes of red fruit.		
416	La Crema Monterey, Pinot Noir , Central Coast, California, 2012	13	49
	On the palate, pomegranate and blackberry take center stage, highlighted by notes of anise and mocha. The well-integrated acidity and fine-grained tannins create an elegantly structured wine.		
791	Espelt Garnacha Old Vines, Grenache, Spain, 2013	11	42
	A Spanish, red wine with aromas of kirsch, lavender and strawberries . Grown in the northeast of Spain close to the Mediterranean Sea and the Pyrenees mountains, this deep ruby wine is medium-bodied, dense and rich.		

7.45		4.0	20
765	Valle Reale, Montepulciano d'Abruzzo, "Vigne Nuove", Abruzzi, Italy, 2013	10	38
	Bright ruby-red in color with purple reflections, this youthful red offers explosive aromas of blueberries, sweet cherries, licorice and sweet spices. On the palate, it is medium-bodied with loads of plush, fresh red fruit.		
433	Red Rock, Merlot , "Reserve", Sonoma County, California, 2013	9	34
	Lush concentrations of cherry, black plum and boysenberry are complemented by soft, rounded tannins. Body and flavor are perfectly matched, exquisitely balanced, achieving a delicate harmony found in only the finest wines.		
822	Canyon Road, Cabernet Sauvignon , California, 2013	8	30
	Aromas of blackberry jam and ripe raspberries that nicely integrate with notes of spices, mocha and hints of vanilla. The mouthfeel is round and soft, and it has a lingering fruit finish.		
752	Nozzole, Chianti Classico, <i>Riserva</i> , Tuscany, Italy, 2010	14	54
	Medium- bodied wine with notes of crisp apple and ripe citrus fruit with a hint of cinnamon spice.		
463	Louis M. Martini, Cabernet Sauvignon , Sonoma County, California, 2013	11	42
	Aromas and flavors of red cherry, blackberry and fresh sage with an underlying dry creek dustiness. Subtle herbal notes are complemented by additional layers of chocolate and vanilla.		
467	William Hill Winery, Cabernet Sauvignon, Central Coast, California, 2012	12	46
	Flavors and aromas of dark cherry, ripe plum, and blueberry are complemented by sweet vanilla and brown spice. Jam like and rich, the wine has a complex and layered finish.		
461	Hahn, Meritage, Central Coast, California, 2013	12	44
	Deep, bold, brooding and complex, Meritage is a handcrafted California blend that reproduces the tradition of Bordeaux. Compared to traditional blending, Hahn's generous percentage of Petite Verdot and Malbec enhance the richness and balance.		
	CHAMPAGNE AND SPARKLING WINES		
Bin			Bottle
100	William Wycliff, <i>Brut</i> , California, NV		24
	Effervescence with lovely, sweeter fruit character. Delicate fruit flavors with a crisp finish		
101	Carpenè Malvolti, <i>Extra Dry</i> , Prosecco di Conegliano-Valdobbiadene, Veneto, Italy, NV, 375ml		30
	The nose denotes intense, clean and pleasing aromas that start with hints of pear, peach and wistaria. The finish is persistent with flavors of pear, peach and apple.		
132	Lamberti Sparkling Rose, Veneto, Italy, NV		36
	The Non-vintage Spumante Rosé reveals sweet roses, herbs and flowers on a soft, delicate frame, with a fine mousse and lovely balance. Bright and refreshing with lasting flavors of apple and raspberry, this wine is light and cool, simple yet delicious.		
136	Leo Hillinger, <i>Sparkling Rosé</i> , "Secco", Burgenland, Austria, NV		49
	The bouquet is reminiscent of strawberries, the palate appears refreshing with a particularly elegant Perlage, fruity and nuanced, well-integrated acidity and a harmonious finish.		
138	Villa Donna, Lambrusco , <i>Sparkling</i> , Emilia–Romagna, Italy, NV		36
	Hints of blueberry and blackberry frame the aromas while the palate shows similar dark berry flavors. Good acidity balances the wines sweetness while the finish is still dry.		

110	Zardetto, Prosecco, Brut , Treviso, Veneto, Italy, NV, 750ml	38
	Crystal clear with a hearty white froth and a fine perlage. It offers fresh, fragrant aromas of peach, citrus and tropical fruits	
129	La Marca, Prosecco , Treviso, Veneto, Italy, NV	38
	Flavors of ripe citrus, lemon, green apple and a touch of grapefruit, minerality and some toast	
133	Montmartre, <i>Brut</i> , France, NV	36
	Fresh, delicate yellow fruit aromas on the nose. Well balanced and pleasant with very fine bubbles that tantalize the palate; and elegant finish.	
135	Tiamo, Prosecco di Valdobbiadene, Veneto, Italy, NV	39
	Fresh and rich fruity aromas of apple and pear with a hint of citrus. Fine and fresh fruity bubbles on the palate.	
137	Steininger, Zweigelt , <i>Sekt</i> , Kamptal, Niederösterreich, Austria, 2008	68
	Dark red color; fruity taste of cherries, plums and herbs. Red sparkling wine. Unconventional and rare but thoroughly pleasant and seductive in its dry finish.	
103	Pascual Toso, <i>Brut</i> , Mendoza, Argentina, NV	36
	Nice small bubbles and a bit of buttery, toasty quality. Apple and lemon fruits dominate the palate, making this crisp but deliciously easy to drink.	
141	Poema, <i>Brut</i> , Cava, Catalonia, Spain, NV	48
	Flavors and aromas of ripe peaches, pears and toasted bread dough with crisp citrus finish	
108	Chandon, <i>Brut</i> , "Classic", California, NV	48
	Classic balance typifies this refreshingly soft, yet dry wine. When you taste Brut Classic, look for nutty flavors with hints of brioche that build to a refreshing dry finish. The wine delivers complex apple and pear characteristics accented by citrus spice over notes of almond and caramel in the bouquet.	
150	Chandon, <i>Brut</i> , "Classic", California, NV, 1.5L	72
	Classic balance typifies this refreshingly soft, yet dry wine. When you taste Brut Classic, look for nutty flavors with hints of brioche that build to a refreshing dry finish. The wine delivers complex apple and pear characteristics accented by citrus spice over notes of almond and caramel in the bouquet.	
102	Francis Coppola, "Sofia", Blanc de Blancs, Monterey, California, 2011	44
	Fruity and refreshing, Sofia Blanc de Blancs is a rate blend of Pinot Blanc, Muscat, and Riesling. Mellow flavors of apples and pears are topped by a hint of citrus and honeysuckle. Elegant in character, this wine is lightly textured and vibrant through the finish.	
114	Moët & Chandon, "Impérial", Champagne, France, NV	93
	Rich and a touch sweet, exuding citrus and honey flavors on an easygoing frame. Medium-bodied, with moderate intensity, it picks up a mushroom note on the finish.	
145	Moët & Chandon, "Impérial", Champagne, France, NV, 1.5L	172
	Rich and a touch sweet, exuding citrus and honey flavors on an easygoing frame. Medium-bodied, with moderate intensity, it picks up a mushroom note on the finish.	
127	Dom Pérignon, Champagne, France 2004	210
	The first hints of fresh almond and harvest aromas immediately open up into preserved lemon and dried fruits, the whole rounded off by darker smoky and toasted qualities. The presence of the wine on the palate is immediately captivating. Paradoxically concentrated yet creamy.	

117	Taittinger, <i>Brut</i> , "La Française", Champagne, France, NV	96
	Shows elegance and finesse, but also an understated power, as the initial richness gives way to the firm structure, setting the stage for biscuit, honey and ginger notes.	
131	Duval–Leroy, <i>Brut</i> , Champagne, France, NV	70
	Candid berry, vanilla pastry, honey and hazelnut notes.	
123	Perrier-Jouët, <i>Brut</i> , "Fleur de Champagne Belle Epoque", Champagne, France, 2004	255
	A lively sensation, and a minerality both round and elegant, sensual and silky, the Belle Epoque 2002 offers up a harmonious and daintily balanced flavor. A refined champagne with a long finish.	
118	Veuve Clicquot, <i>Brut</i> , "Yellow Label", Champagne, France, NV	108
	A classic Champagne with aromas of honeyed biscuit, toast, roasted nuts and fresh lemon peel - a perfect way to celebrate your evening.	
111	Perrier-Jouët, <i>Brut</i> , "Grand", Champagne, France, NV	96
	One of the world's most celebrated Champagnes - light bodied and distinctive. Aromas of fresh pineapple and white florals warm into complex scents of pear. The bead is intense and effervescent.	
124	Veuve Clicquot, <i>Brut</i> , "La Grande Dame", Champagne, France, 1998	240
	This noble wine is ample, generous, and silky with that dynamic endless finish. A perfect blend of Pinot Noir and Chardonnay.	
126	Krug, Brut , "Grande Cuvée", Champagne, France, NV	280
	Brut Grand Cuvee, a big, boldly styled Champagne with smoky, earthy, pear, apple, and spicy aromas as well as flavors, loads of effervescence, and fine body and depth.	
	ROSE WINES	
Bin		Bottle
206	Francis Ford Coppola, <i>Rosé</i> , "Sofia", Monterey County, California, 2013	43
	Feminine and stylish, a fragrant perfume of fresh strawberries and rose petals precede ripe, juicy flavors of cherry, raspberry and citrus zest. Fruity yet dry, Refreshing, reminiscent of dry rosés.	
210	Vieux Clocher, <i>Rosé</i> , Côtes du Rhône, Rhône, France, 2011	31
	This classic style Rhone rose has delicate aromas of red berry leading into a tantalizing palate of strawberry and peach intertwined perfectly with minerals.	
211	Chateau St. Pierre, "Tradition" Rose, 2013	36
	Elegant pale color with traditional salmon-pink tints. Fresh fruit nose of white peaches with hints of spice evolving into aromas of apricot, guava, and exotic fruits. Full on the palate with good acidity - a crisp rich wine with flavors typical of the unique Chateau Saint-Pierre soil. Complex and balanced with a luscious long finish.	

DOMESTIC WHITE WINE VARIETALS

Bin		Bottle
236	Chateau Ste. Michelle & Dr. Loosen, Riesling, "Eroica", Columbia Valley, Washington, 2013	49
	A wine crafted by two incredible winemakers- one in Washington State and the other in Germany. Eroica has aromas and flavors of mandarin orange, ginger, sweet lime and subtle minerality.	
234	Pacific Rim, Riesling , Columbia Valley, Washington, 2011	32
	The wine is crisp, dry and lush with flavors of citrus, jasmine and minerals	
230	Conundrum, California, 2011	65
	Gorgeous aromas of apricot, honeysuckle, and vanilla and lime zest enhance a deeply-flavored palate of tropical fruit, peach, pear and honeydew melon flavors. The complexity of this wine is brought into balance with a rich, round, soft texture.	
216	Coppola, Pinot Grigio , "Rosso & Bianco", California, 2013	34
	Intense floral aromas that mingle with cool melon and tropical fruit, and a light crisp mouthfeel, which is complemented by fresh peach, ripe pear, and pink grapefruit flavors.	
213	Willamette Valley Vineyards, Pinot Gris , Willamette Valley, Oregon, 2009	36
	Refreshing flavors of green apple, lemon peel and ripe pear wrapped in gentle acidity and crispness.	
231	Simi, Sauvignon Blanc , Sonoma County, California, 2011	38
	Aromas of freshly cut fig, zesty lime, tangerine, grapefruit, a hint of grass, white flowers, and green apple subtly uplifted by mineral notes.	
223	Provenance Vineyards, Sauvignon Blanc , Rutherford, California, 2011	45
	Bright tropical fruit, lemon-lime and mineral expression with a silky texture.	
226	Steele, Pinot Blanc , Santa Barbara County, California, 2009	32
	Focused and vibrant, with aromas of apricot, tangerine and toasted grain and rich, supple pear and citrus flavors.	
221	Murphy-Goode, Sauvignon Blanc, "The Fumé", North Coast, California, 2012	34
	The wine boasts a citrus tropical flavor profile, which results in a glorious blend of textures. This is a wine that exhibits flavors of mango, pineapple, melon and pear, with touches of lemon zest and tangerine.	
224	Robert Mondavi Winery, Fumé Blanc , Napa Valley, California, 2011	38
	Fresh, mouth-watering flavors of white peach and kumquats ensconced in creamy texture.	
222	Ferrari–Carano, Fumé Blanc , Sonoma County, California, 2010	33
	Zesty flavors and aromas of grapefruit, citrus and honeydew mingle with a subtle grassy note that is complemented by a lingering finish of mango and guava.	
233	Rosenblum Cellars, Viognier , "Kathy's Cuvée", Santa Barbara County, California, 2008	42
	Aromas of apricots and peaches gently touched by vanilla and cinnamon. A palate loaded with honeyed apricots, rich vanillas, subtle hints of tropical fruit and just a touch of toasted oak complete this elegant wine.	

DOMESTIC CHARDONNAY

Bin		Bottle
244	Kendall-Jackson, Chardonnay, "Vintner's Reserve", California, 2013	38
	Layered aromas of green apples, peaches, honey and vanilla balance flavors of baked apples, lemon, pineapple and mango. A hint of spiced nuts and a suggestion of toasted oak round out the lingering finish.	
245	Clos du Bois, Chardonnay , "Reserve", Russian River Valley, California, 2011	48
	Exudes rich aromatics reminiscent of ripe apples and pears with hints of stonefruit and citrus.	
263	William Hill Chardonnay, Napa Valley, California, 2012	34
	Bright and expressive, our William Hill Estate Napa Valley Chardonnay offers a taste of luxury with its rich palate and silky mouthfeel that culminate in a long, lingering finish. Flavors of ripe tropical and stone fruit are complemented by notes of caramel, brown spice and toasted oak for a truly memorable wine.	
261	Liberty School, Chardonnay , Central Coast, California, 2011	32
	Vivid aromas of orange blossom, lemon and green apple. On the palate, the wine is medium-bodied with bright acids and soft oak notes reminiscent of caramel-dipped green apples. A soft, lingering finish leaves a satisfying flavor.	
260	Canoe Ridge, Chardonnay , Columbia Valley, Washington, 2012	42
	Layers of fruit and mineral flavors from the Canoe Ridge Vineyard terroir. Its enticing fresh pear and melon aromas are accented by lemon, mineral and fresh pineapple. Echoing the aroma's fruit expression, the lush, juicy flavors fill your mouth with citrus and pear. The perfectly balanced flavors culminate with lingering notes of lemon, tangerine and mineral.	
247	Kendall Jackson, Chardonnay "Grand Reserve", California, 2011	53
	Rich tropical fruit intertwines with grapefruit, lemon and candied lime peel. Elegantly layered, this wine exhibits a lush texture and firm backbone with a hint of vanilla and cinnamon spice to round out the long finish.	
243	Landmark, Chardonnay , "Overlook", Sonoma County, California, 2012	68
	The wine exhibits a golden honey hue with pure Granny Smith apple aromas along with distinctive notes of lime blossom and nutmeg. The mouth feel is rich and round and unfolds to reveal shortbread and pineapple flavors that linger.	
246	Artesa, Chardonnay , Carneros, California, 2010	60
	Lemon blossoms, green apple and honeydew melon are front and center in this Chardonnay. This crisp fruitiness is combined with nuances of creme brule, vanilla, toasted macadamia.	
255	Ferrari-Carano, Chardonnay , "Tré Terre", Russian River Valley, California, 2011	65
	Earthy notes of mineral, green apple, citrus aromas complemented by with rich and delicious flavors of fig, warm caramel, and cinnamon spice. A combination of new and older French oak barrels lends a toasted almond, adding elegance and depth.	
264	Antica, Chardonnay , Napa, California, 2012	52
	Wonderful balance of enticing flavors of white peach apricot, apple and pear with a subtle oak touch.	
257	Flora Springs, Chardonnay , "Barrel Fermented", Napa Valley, California, 2009	58
	Complex and intricate, it has detailed pineapple, golden mango and pear flavors that suggest very ripe growing conditions. Yet it's dry and balanced in the finish, not iammy.	

275	Far Niente, Chardonnay , Napa Valley, California, 2011	152
	This wine offers a full entry, with layers of fruit, fig and citrus supported by impressive length and balance.	
266	Chalk Hill, Chardonnay , "Estate Bottled", Chalk Hill, California, 2010	112
	Aromas are concentrated and complex featuring caramel, toasted hazelnut, apricot, pear and lemon oil. The rich palate of tropical fruit is balanced by a distinct minerality typical of Chardonnay wines from the Estate.	
	WHITE WINES OF FRANCE	
Bin		Bottle
331	Pierre Sparr, Riesling Blend, "One", Alsace, France, 2009	39
	Pale yellow color; dry with good freshness, Well-Balanced, with apricots, pineapple and exotic fruits aromas.	
330	Trimbach, Pinot Gris , "Réserve", Alsace, France, 2011	42
	Full, heady, rich fruity style, balanced by the crisp acidity that gives structure & longevity.	
342	Château de Sancerre, Sancerre, Loire, France, 2011	68
	This French Sauvignon Blanc has a crisp and dry body with beautiful citrus and pear flavors.	
341	Pascal Jolivet, Pouilly–Fumé, Loire, France, 2010	48
	Offers nice purity, with lemon curd, thyme and mineral notes. A wine with dazzling character, high minerality. Rich, elegant and full of finesse.	
328	Château de Bonhoste, Blanc , Bordeaux, France, 2010	39
	Pleasant grapefruit on the nose. Great acidity on the palate; apple and citrus linger in the finish. 45% Sauvignon Blanc, 50% Semillon, 5% Muscadelle.	
340	Château de Montfort, Vouvray, Loire, France, 2010	40
	Made from primarily Chenin Blanc, this wine has abundant fruit and honey flavors bound together with the right balance of sweetness and acidity. The harmony of Vouvray - just a touch of sugar, but still officially dry - is immediately apparent and genuinely appealing.	
334	Domaine Seguinot-Bordet, Chablis, Burgundy, France, 2009	55
	Pale, bright yellow. Honeysuckle and jasmine on the nose, along with pumpkin and squash notes that reminded of sake. Sweet, fruity and nicely concentrated, with a lovely stony undercurrent.	
343	Louis Jadot Meursault, Cote de Beaune, Chardonnay, 2011	105
	Maison Louis Jadot Meursault have a fragrant, ripe, full fruited bouquet which is confirmed on the palate, a generous supple texture and the distinctive hazelnut and spice nuances which carry into a persistent finish of great finesse.	
332	Hugel, Gewürztraminer , Alsace, France, 2009	38
	The bouquet is very aromatic, perfumed and fruity, but above all spicy, dominated by saffron, cardamom, nutmeg, fresh almond, with lots of dense, oriental rose, frangipane, jasmine and fresh China tea.	
346	Louis Jadot, Pouilly-Fuissé, Burgundy, France, 2012	58
	A full-bodied, complex Chardonnay, boasting peach, apple and mineral flavors accented by a touch of oak. Has a fine structure and is well-integrated, ending with a long, juicy aftertaste.	
339	Louis Jadot, Puligny-Montrachet, Burgundy, France, 2011	86

This elegant, medium bodied Chardonnay is characterized by peachy stone fruit and melon flavors and aromas set in a

firm, balanced structure ending in a fresh, racy finish.

329	Château Lamothe de Haux, Premières Côtes de Bordeaux, Bordeaux, France, 2010	41
	Lively citrus nose with green apples and slight stone fruit character on the palate with a backbone of great acidity. Lingers on the tongue and finishes with minerality notes. 45% Sauvignon Blanc, 40% Semillon, 5% Muscadelle	
336	Domaine Vocoret & Fils, Chablis, "Laforêt", <i>Premier Cru</i> , Burgundy, France, 2007	46
	Mineral, focused, crisp with green apple and citrus and is maybe one of the most typical of the premier cru styles of Chablis.	
338	Louis Jadot, Chassagne-Montrachet, Burgundy, France, 2011	82
	This traditional vinification in oak casks brings forth the rich, plump fruit and full body of the wine, which shows a vigorous, aromatic bouquet and persistent, earthy finish.	
337	Louis Jadot, Chassagne-Montrachet, Burgundy, France, 2008	82
	A high-pitched nose of citrus, pear and floral elements trimmed in a deft touch of oak leads to admirably pure and detailed medium-bodied flavors that coat the mouth and explode on the long finish.	

WHITE WINES OF AUSTRIA, GERMANY, ITALY & SPAIN

Bin		Bottle
349	Jakob Demmer, Spätlese , "Piesporter Michelsberg", Mosel, Germany, 2010	30
	Light gold color with medium forming legs and aromas of cut green grass and geranium. It's balanced and has flavours of geranium with a light/medium body. Smooth texture with a medium finish.	
360	Santa Cristina, Orvieto Classico, "Campogrande", Umbria, Italy, 2011	24
	Brilliant, yellow-green in colour; on the nose, intensely fruity and elegant, in the mouth full and harmonious and soft.	
361	Scagliola, Chardonnay , "Casot dan Vian", Piemonte, Piedmont, Italy, 2012	57
	The Scagliola brothers are passionate about every wine they make. Produced in stainless steel, this chardonnay is a true expression of the varietal and distinctively Piemontese. Medium-bodied with mineral notes, finishing dry.	
345	Louis Guntrum, Riesling , <i>Trocken</i> , Rheinhessen, Germany, 2013	42
	Delicate fragrance of white peaches, apricot and juicy pears. The classical Riesling in expression and elegance	
367	Anton Bauer, Grüner Veltliner , "Gmörk", Wagram, Niederösterreich, Austria, 2009	37
	Floral notes with classic green apple and citrus on the nose and palate. Pleasantly dry with great acidity and body.	
354	Ceretto, Arneis , "Blangé", Langhe, Piedmont, Italy, 2007	34
	Crisp, slightly effervescent, with good body and ripe tropical, apple and pear fruit concentration. Pairs well with light styled fish and poultry dishes.	
362	San Quirico, Vernaccia di San Gimignano, Tuscany, Italy, 2010	25
	Made from 100% Vernaccia grown in hillside vineyards surrounding the Tuscan town of San Gimignano. This wine exhibits the spicy characteristics of the grape; the nose is very penetrating. On the palate the wine is crisp, dry and refreshing. [Certified Organic]	
356	Gravina, Botromango, Italy, 2010	30
	Dry, delicate white composed of 60% Greco and 40% Malvasia. Abundant aromas of peach, white currant, and fresh wildflowers introduce a similarly generous palate.	

355	La Battistina, Gavi, Piedmont, Italy, 2010	52
	Rich flavours of pears and peaches combine with a zingy, crisp and lingering finish.	
366	Zenato, Lugana, "San Benedetto", Veneto, Italy, 2010	27
	Clean and clear, light but pretty nose of pear and melon, which opens on palate with rich flavors of white peach and casaba melon notes, a light body, refreshing acidity and a terrific medium-short finish.	
363	Tasca d'Almerita, Bianco , "Regaleali", Sicilia, Sicily, Italy, 2011	44
	Crisp aromas of apple, pear, peach and citrus. In the mouth it is pleasantly fresh, rich and intense. A long lasting fresh fruits aftertaste.	
368	Machherndl, Grüner Veltliner , <i>Federspiel</i> , "Wösendorfer Kollmütz", Wachau, Niederösterreich, Austria, 2012	38
	Herbal, grapefruit, mineral nose; tart grapefruit, mineral, white pepper palate; medium finish.	
351	Santa Margherita, Pinot Grigio , Alto Adige, Italy, 2011	56
	Fresh, harmonious fruit set off by slight sweetness with a long finish full of delicate, tangy flavor.	
369	Tegernseerhof, Riesling, "Terrassen", Wachau, Niederösterreich, Austria, 2012	46
	Peach and apple aromas mingle with a white pepper note. Elegant on the palate with nice acidity; minerality shows through the finish.	
10	Santa Margherita, Pinot Grigio , Trentino-Alto Adige, Italy, 375 ml, 2008	32
	A pale straw yellow color. This wine boasts a clean, crisp fragrance with intense yet elegant hints of quince. On the palate, fresh, harmonious fruit is set off by slight sweetness with a long finish full of delicate, tangy flavor.	
11	Livon Pinot Grigio Collio, Friuli-Venezia Giulia, Italy, 375 ml, 2009	36
	It is straw yellow colored with slight ash grey reflections. It has a fragrant bouquet, recalling vanilla and lime flowers. On the palate it is strong with a long finish	
	WHITE WINES OF SOUTH AMERICA	

Bin		Bottle
304	TriVento, Torrontés , "Select", Mendoza, Argentina, 2008	30
	This almost clear wine opens with a very inviting tropical fruit like nose. On the palate, this wine is lively, zingy, round, and displays tasty grapefruit and citrus like flavors. The finish is very refreshing and dry	
301	Finca El Portillo, Sauvignon Blanc, Alto Valle de Uco, Mendoza, Argentina, 2009	40
	Delightful aromas of grapefruit, tropical fruits and passion fruit.	
320	Casa Lapostolle, Sauvignon Blanc, "Casa", Rapel Valley, Central Valley, Chile, 2012	34
	Fresh and vivid aromas followed by white flowers and sweet citrus notes	
323	Cartagena, Gewurztraminer, Chile, 2011	35
	Displays an alluring nose of baking spices, lychee, and pit fruits. Crisp and vibrant on the palate with ample spicy fruit.	
327	Viña Haras de Pirque, Chardonnay , Maipo Valley, Central Valley, Chile, 2008	36
	Rich, multi-layered bouquet with aromas of white, peaches, butterscotch and mineral notes. Fresh and lively on the palate with beautiful grapefruit flavors and a crisp acidity, this wine has a juicy and persistent finish.	
326	Viña Montes, Chardonnay , "Alpha Special Cuvée", Casablanca Valley, Aconcagua, Chile, 2004	68
	Buttery flavors and complexity that emphasizes the union of refined flavors of tropical fruit and aromas. Full bodied and creamy in the mid palate and very complex.	

WHITE WINES OF AUSTRALIA, LEBANON, SOUTH AFRICA & NEW ZEALAND

•	William William of Health Elling Elling Colon, and of Hill Hadita (New York)	
Bin		Bottle
306	McWilliam's, Riesling, "Hanwood Estate", South Eastern Australia, 2010	30
	This aromatic wine displays elegant floral and citrus aromas supported by hints of spicy orange blossom.	
385	Arabella, Chenin Blanc , Western Cape, South Africa, 2014	34
	A complex green grassy nose with passion fruit, guava and pear aromas. Gooseberry, capsicum and tropical flavours on a full, rich palate with a long sweet-fruited finish.	
373	Spy Valley, Sauvignon Blanc, Marlborough, New Zealand, 2011	42
	An intense amalgam of limes, grapefruit, and underlying rich tropical fruit on the nose. An inviting and fine texture brings out the citrus and currant flavours of the wine. Pure fruit and vibrant acidity leave a sustained, dry finish.	
372	Whitehaven, Sauvignon Blanc, Marlborough, New Zealand, 2014	46
	Vibrant currant-leaf, citrus and gooseberry aromas, with freshly cut herb undertones. A full flavoured, medium bodied wine, with an abundance of archetypal currant and gooseberry flavours, that linger on the dry, clean finish.	
242	Villa Maria, Chardonnay , <i>Unoaked</i> , "Private Bin", Hawkes Bay, New Zealand, 2010	38
	Ripe peach and stone fruit flavors with clean river rocks	
398	Chateau Musar, White , Bekaa Valley, Lebanon, 2010	42
	Subtly oaky, and creamy-textured, rich yet dry and intensely citrusy, with honeyed nuances.	
309	d'Arenberg, Chardonnay , "The Stump Jump Lightly Wooded", McLaren Vale–Adelaide Hills, South Australia, 2008	33
	Wonderfully aromatic with white peaches and honeydew melon dominating the nose with a lovely dose of green apple freshness and a touch of spicy oak in the background.	
	DOMESTIC PINOT NOIR	
Bin		Bottle
409	Angeline, Pinot Noir , Russian River Valley, California, 2013	36
	Aromatic overtones of smoked tea & spice; bright flavors of strawberry, subtle vanilla oak that lead to rich, round finish.	
400	The Crusher, Pinot Noir , Clarksburg, California, 2011	48
	Shows an excellent balance of fruit and oak, with aromas of sassafras, cherry, and orange blossom. Juicy and spicy on the palate, boysenberry and black cherry fruit combine with nuances of cinnamon and cardamom pod.	

Aromatic overtones of smoked tea & spice; bright flavors of strawberry, subtle vanilla oak that lead to rich, round finish. 400 The Crusher, Pinot Noir, Clarksburg, California, 2011 Shows an excellent balance of fruit and oak, with aromas of sassafras, cherry, and orange blossom. Juicy and spicy on the palate, boysenberry and black cherry fruit combine with nuances of cinnamon and cardamom pod. 417 Cambria, Pinot Noir, "Julia's Vineyard", Santa Maria Valley, California, 2012 Inviting scents of wild cherry and raspberry with secondary nuances of thistle and white pepper. Juicy flavors of black cherry and raspberry. Velvety tannins and hints of vanilla and allspice in the cherry-driven close. 410 Buena Vista, Pinot Noir, Carneros, California, 2010 Serves up a mix of dried berry, currant, fresh earth and cola, ending with dry earthy notes. 411 Anne Amie, Pinot Noir, "Cuvée A", Willamette Valley, Oregon, 2013 Light red. High-pitched aromas of redcurrant and cherry, with a subtle floral accent. Dry and light on its feet, offering tangy red fruit flavors and a touch of bitter orange peel. Finishes with good energy and bite, leaving a spicy note behind.

416	La Crema Monterey, Pinot Noir , Central Coast, California, 2012	49
	On the palate, pomegranate and blackberry take center stage, highlighted by notes of anise and mocha. The well-integrated acidity and fine-grained tannins create an elegantly structured wine.	
414	Lange, Pinot Noir , Willamette Valley, Oregon, 2012	60
	Tantalizing aromas of candied cherry, crushed raspberry, and cola play over a current of black licorice and refined tannins.	
406	Bridlewood, Pinot Noir , Monterey County, California, 2013	46
	Fruit forward with notes of cherry, strawberry and some spice followed by flavors of earth and bright fruit with a lush, lasting finish	
415	Byron, Pinot Noir , Santa Barbara County, California, 2012	55
	Excellent flavor featuring hints of blackberry, plum, spice and French oak.	
408	Erath Vineyards, Pinot Noir , Oregon, 2013	42
	Black cherry and mandarin orange aromas. Flavors of clove laced vanilla and cherry on he palate with a silky suppleness on the palate	
418	J Vineyards & Winery, Pinot Noir, Russian River Valley, California, 2010	150
	Abundant cherry, ripe strawberries and blackberry jam. Supple structure, rich and broad on the palette, combining vibrant fruit components and sweet oak.	
413	Wente Vineyards, Pinot Noir, "Reserve Reliz Creek", Arroyo Seco, California, 2011	59
	Aromas of cherry, strawberry, and vanilla, with hints of toasted oak, earth and cigar box. Flavors of black cherry and vanilla are followed by a long fruity finish, with undertones of earth and spice.	
407	Goldeneye by Duckhorn, Pinot Noir, Anderson Valley, California, 2011	129
	Aromas of clove, dried thyme, lavender and cocoa.	
405	Fleur de California, Pinot Noir , Napa Valley, California, 2010	40
	he brilliant ruby color sets the stage for aromas of ripe cherry and cranberry, with hints of white pepper and nutmeg. While dominated by effusive fruit flavor, the wine is soft, supple and rich in the mouth.	
412	Anne Amie Willamette Valley, Pinot Noir , California, 2010	70
	Vivid red. Spicy red berry and cherry aromas are lifted by a zesty note of candied orange peel. Spicy and incisive on the palate, with good energy to its raspberry and bitter cherry flavors. The smooth, fruity finish leaves notes of red fruit preserves behind.	
401	Peter Paul, "Live Free or Die", Pinot Noir , Russian River Valley, California, 2012	129
	Redolent of bright, fresh-picked cherries and raspberries, the wine serves up a lovely blend of fruit flavors that sit lightly on the palate yet finish long with a refreshingly clean edge. Remarkably easy-drinking in its youth, this wine doesn't hold back on flavor or character. Specially bottled for distribution in New Hampshire only.	
	DOMESTIC RED WINE VARIETALS	

Bin		Bottle
419	Fess Parker, Red , "Frontier Red", California, Lot 90	38
	Aromas of black cherry, blackberry, blueberry pie and fruit cake combined with all spice and vanilla. On the palate enjoy flavors of black cherry, dark chocolate, vanilla, boysenberry and black licorice.	
424	Fess Parker, Red , "Frontier Red", California, Lot 113	32
	Dark fruit aromas of black cherry, blackberry and black raspberry along with pepper jump from the glass at first exposure. Added notes of sage, smoke, leather and vanilla complete this incredible bouquet. Cranberry, black cherry and red currant combine with smoke and dark chocolate flavors that accentuate the sweet mid- palate and help produce a soft, velvety finish.	

420	Rock & A Hard Place Grenache, Central Coast, California, 2011	41
	Aromas of raspberry, mulberry, rainier cherries, violets and milk chocolate combine with cocoa bean, cinnamon, allspice and cumin. Nice structure supports a finish of mint and fresh herbs.	
423	Ferrari-Carano, Sangiovese Blend, "Siena", Sonoma County, California, 2011	55
	Juicy black cherry, raspberry jam and fresh mint create a vibrant palate that is rounded out by a smooth finish of caramel and spice.	
421	Barrel 27, Syrah , "Right Hand Man", Central Coast, California, 2011	43
	This Syrah possesses a deep black garnet color and a powerhouse nose of black plum, blackberry and black cherry fruits, with floral elements of lavender. The dense, rich mouth is dominated by dark plum and blackberry fruit with flavors of Chinese Black tea, anise/black licorice, rose water, red grapefruit and warm crème brulee.	
422	McPrice Myers, Syrah , "Les Galets", Arroyo Grande Valley, California, 2008	83
	This opaque and onyx colored Syrah opens with a smoked meat and mild black licorice bouquet. On the palate, this wine is medium bodied, balanced, and smooth. The flavor profile is a gentle blackberry jam and toasted oak blend with hints of black pepper, black currant, and blueberry in the background. The finish is dry and its flavors linger for quite a while.	
427	McPrice Myers, "Beautiful Earth", Paso Robles, California, 2010	83
	The 2008 Beautiful Earth is composed of 79% Syrah, 16% Grenache, and 5% Mourvedre. Its broad, savory, complex perfume offers up scents of smoked game, garrigue, new saddle leather, black currants, and blackberries. Generously endowed and full-bodied with velvety tannins as well as a long, satisfying finish.	
428	The Prisoner, Napa Valley, California, 2012	89
	A dense, almost chewy big red! Aromas of black cherry, espresso bean, cocoa and semi-sweet chocolate entangled with wild berries.	
399	Lange, Tempranillo, Umpqua Valley, Oregon, 2010	112
	Dark red. Pungent red berries, cherry, licorice and herbs on the nose. Taut and chewy, offering fresh black raspberry and bitter cherry flavors and a hint of warmth. Finish bright and nervy, with a slightly bitter quality and dusty tannins.	
	DOMESTIC MERLOT & ZINFANDEL	
Bin		Bottle
432	14 Hands, Merlot , Columbia Valley, Washington, 2012	32
	Exhibits classic Washington aromas of blackberries and dark stone fruits. Blackberries are repeated on the palate with notes of cherries and spice. While soft and luxurious in the mouth, this wine has a firm backbone of tannins.	
433	Red Rock, Merlot , "Reserve", Sonoma County, California, 2013	34
	Lush concentrations of cherry, black plum and boysenberry are complemented by soft, rounded tannins. Body and flavor are perfectly matched, exquisitely balanced, achieving a delicate harmony found in only the finest wines.	
437	Seven Falls, Merlot , Wahluke Slope, Washington, 2010	32
	Lovely juicy quality, with good volume and weight and a silky finish. Nice acidity makes it a fantastic wine for pairing with food.	
435	White Oak, Merlot , Napa Valley, California, 2008	72
	Bright fruit notes of black cherry along with vanilla, coffee and chocolate reveal extra dimensions of depth and complexity. Rich and supple, with firm but integrated tannins.	
457	Alexander Valley Vineyards, Zinfandel , "Sin Zin", Alexander Valley, California, 2009	58
	Hefty flavors of cherries and plums carry into a lengthy finish, where a touch of spicy oak rears its head	
451	Stags' Leap Winery, Merlot , Napa Valley, California, 2010	112
	Aromatics of ripe red cherry and sweet strawberry jam lead to flavors of rich red fruit and toasted almonds with a hint of black truffles. A full-bodied mid palate carries through to a long finish complete with hints of licorice, black chocolate and orange peel.	
	and orange peer. 14	

446	Northstar, Merlot , Columbia Valley, Washington, 2008	78
	A bright, balanced wine with notes of black cherry, spice, and coconut leading to a long, smoky finish	
462	Edmeades, Zinfandel , Mendocino County, California, 2009	55
	Focused aromas of cherries, spice, roasted coffee, and oak vanillin lead way to aromas of earth, forest, and minerals. The palate is meaty with darker fruit flavors.	
459	D Cubed, Zinfandel , Napa Valley, California, 2008	57
	A zesty and balanced red, offering savory raspberry and licorice aromas and layered cherry, sage and cracked pepper flavors that are ripe yet focused, with briary tannins.	
444	Provenance Vineyards, Merlot , "Beckstoffer Las Amigas Vineyard", Napa Valley Carneros, California, 2009	55
	Abounding aromas of rich black cherry, cassis and clove. Approachable, integrated tannins frame the generous dark fruit flavors and coat the palate with soft velvet. The long, fruity finish, laced with autumn spices, ends with a lively cranberry zing.	
450	Newton, Merlot , "Unfiltered", Napa Valley, California, 2008	80
	Lifted high notes of sage and juniper give way to red and black cherry character accented by appealing earthy aromas. Rich, ripe red and black cherry flavors are supported by fine grained-tannins with complements of cocoa powder, spice and anise lingering on the finish.	
460	Hobo Wine Company, Zinfandel , Rockpile, California, 2012	72
	A lusty, full-bodied, spicy Zinfandel, showing the variety's briary, brambly character and flavors of wild summer raspberries, blackberries, mulberries, white pepper and sandalwood. Fully dry and vigorous in tannins, it defines classic Zinfandel.	
439	Dry Creek, Merlot , Dry Creek Valley, California, 2006	52
	Aromas of strawberry jam, ripe plum and spice lead to flavors of sweet allspice, plum, cola and berries.	
456	Klinckerbrick, "The Old Ghost", Zinfandel , Lodi, California, 2012	100
	Delicious, dark fruits fill the palate and finish with a long, silky texture. One of the smoothest Zinfandels, almost "Cab-esk	
	DOMESTIC CABERNET SAUVIGNON & MERITAGE	
Bin		Bottle
463	Louis M. Martini, Cabernet Sauvignon , Sonoma County, California, 2013	42
	Aromas and flavors of red cherry, blackberry and fresh sage with an underlying dry creek dustiness. Subtle herbal notes are complemented by additional layers of chocolate and vanilla	
467	William Hill Winery, Cabernet Sauvignon, Central Coast, California, 2012	46
	Flavors and aromas of dark cherry, ripe plum, and blueberry are complemented by sweet vanilla and brown spice. Jammy and rich, the wine has a complex and layered finish grapefruit flavors	
562	Liberty School, Cabernet Sauvignon , Paso Robles, California, 2011	38
	Blackberry layered with dark cherry, chocolate and cassis.	
461	Hahn, Meritage , Central Coast, California, 2013	44
	Deep, bold, brooding and complex, Meritage (Merit & Heritage) is a handcrafted California blend that reproduces the tradition of Bordeaux. Compared to traditional blending, Hahn's generous percentage of Petite Verdot and Malbec enhance the richness and balance	

enhance the richness and balance.

594	Columbia Crest, Cabernet Sauvignon, "H3", Horse Heaven Hills, Washington, 2012	34
	Delivers aromas of cherry blossoms and rose petals, with a perfect balance of earth, mineral and deep berry flavors, and a soft tannin cocoa finish.	
504	Beaulieu Vineyard, Cabernet Sauvignon , "Georges de Latour Private Reserve", Napa Valley, California, 2003 Medium-bodied, with cedar, anise and sage-laced cherry and berry flavors.	215
487	Clos du Bois, "Marlstone", Alexander Valley, California, 2008	120
	A velvety in the mouth, opulent red wine with dense plum, blackberry, blueberry, mineral and spice flavors. A superlative balance with hints of cedar and vanilla.	
486	Clos du Bois, "Marlstone", Alexander Valley, California, 2006	122
	Always classy, this blend of Cabernet Sauvignon, Merlot and Malbec shows richness and complexity. The flavors change constantly, suggesting blackberries, sweet plums, espresso, herbs and chocolate.	
571	Heitz Cellar, Cabernet Sauvignon , Napa Valley, California, 2010	115
	Gorgeous, elegant fruit is deftly balanced with the round, supple tannins and nuances of limousin oak. The flavors are rich and full-bodied on the palate with a silky soft finish that reinforces the overall harmony.	
565	Justin, Cabernet Sauvignon , Paso Robles, California, 2012	69
	Aromas of black cherry, plum and an assortment of spice, vanilla and toasty oak are prevalent. A soft fruit forward entry evolves into a lush, opulent mouthfeel, filled with black fruits, earth and spicy characters. Hints of caramel and cedar combine with a soft velvet texture on the finish.	
452	Treana Red, Paso Robles, California, 2010	127
	Has a deeply extracted, ruby hue and displays up-front aromas of ripe, dark fruit and exotic spice. Depth and power come from the Cabernet, while a Syrah component lends inviting fleshiness. The wine's full mouth feel leads to a silky, lasting finish. Luxurious and well balanced.	
472	Robert Mondavi Winery, Cabernet Sauvignon , Napa Valley, California, 2012	68
	Has deep, expressive aromas and flavors of berry and black currant with nuances of mocha, violets and spice. The fruit envelops an elegant structure with firm, velvety tannins and excellent length.	
479	Honig, Cabernet Sauvignon , Napa Valley, California, 2011	101
	An elegant, balanced Cabernet with flavors of black cherry, plum, and black tea, and hints of nutmeg, allspice, cassis, vanilla, and anise. The broad mid-palate is rich, the finish is long, and the tannins are lush.	
586	Charles Krug, Cabernet Sauvignon , "Vintage Selection", Napa Valley, California, 2011	97
	Flavors of dark cherries, roasted coffee, cocoa and black licorice. Robust and full bodied, this wine has chewy tannins and a long, intense finish.	
587	Charles Krug, Cabernet Sauvignon , "Vintage Selection", Napa Valley, California, 2012	97
	Yields aromas of blackberry and currants, cocoa and vanilla. This wine has a firm structure, black fruit flavors and a long, elegant finish.	
570	Robert Mondavi, Cabernet Sauvignon , Oakville, California, 2008	101
	Opens with intense aromas of juicy ripe plums, black cherries and blackberries. The flavors expand to include black tea, licorice and fresh bay leaf. Broad, ample tannins remind us that this is an Oakville wine and the experience concludes with a lengthy, persistent dark cherry finish.	

595	Col Solare, Red , "Shining Hill", Columbia Valley, Washington, 2007	120
	Aromas of current, plum, and dried fruits lead into a silky smooth palate with lots of fruit, and a touch of spice and chocolate on the long, seductive finish.	
478	Franciscan Estate Magnificat, Cabernet Sauvignon, Napa Valley, California, 2011	92
	Elegant and rich with cherry and blackberry fruit followed by fine, supple tannins and a velvety mouthfeel. Notes of cocoa, creme de cassis, and black truffle complement the complex fruit. Delicious roundness and texture lead to a seamless finish. Cabernet Sauvignon (79%), Merlot (12%), Petit Verdot (6%) and Malbec (3%).	
495	Freemark Abbey, Cabernet Sauvignon , Napa Valley, California, 2011	110
	The aromas of dark cherry, ripe Santa Rosa plum and black currant are integrated with the spicy sweetness of oak, cedar, cinnamon, and clove. With the subtle sweet aroma of dried figs, black pepper, dried herbs and dark chocolate, this wine has an abundance of complex aromas and flavors. The body is very full with a soft entry, coupled with bright dark cherry/berry flavors that develop from start to finish. With great texture and mouth feel, this cabernet is full bodied, rich and opulent.	
530	Robert Mondavi Winery, Cabernet Sauvignon , "Reserve", Napa Valley, California, 2003	245
	This wine unfolds with deep intense dark fruit character of plum, spicy cherry and blackberry.	
558	Stag's Leap Wine Cellars, Cabernet Sauvignon , "Cask 23", Napa Valley, California, 2004	285
	Extraordinary depth and finesse beginning with rich cassis and blackberry aromas that are warmly blanketed in notes of toffee and vanilla. Savory aromas of rosemary, truffles, and cocoa powder reward those who linger over the bouquet. Take a sip, and discover a core of dark berry, cassis, and cherry fruit flavors amid notes of vanilla, dark chocolate, and espresso. Silky, supple tannins carry this wine into a long, fruity and gratifying finish.	
513	Stag's Leap Wine Cellars, Cabernet Sauvignon , "Fay Vineyard", Napa Valley, California, 2005	210
	Generous aromas of violets, blackberry, nutmeg, and black licorice. The aromas are followed by an alluring mix of dark fruit flavors that envelop the palate with accent notes of chocolate and vanilla. The 2005 FAY Cabernet Sauvignon is smooth and silky, with a richness and persistence all the way through the slightly smoky oak finish.	
512	Stag's Leap Wine Cellars, Cabernet Sauvignon , "Fay Vineyard", Napa Valley, California, 2010	195
	A beautiful perfume of violets, dark cherry, and licorice introduce the 2004 FAY Cabernet Sauvignon and lead the way to luscious flavors of plum, chocolate, and candied ginger, with savory notes of sandalwood and tobacco. Soft, juicy tannins and a silky-smooth mouth feel are a hallmark of this wine.	
520	Dominus, Cabernet Sauvignon , Napa Valley, California, 2003	285
	This exhibits a big sweet, cedary, roasted herb mocha, black cherry liqueur, black currant and earth-scented perfume; medium to full-bodied with silky tannin as well as a luscious mouth feel and finish.	
525	Quintessa, Rutherford, California, 2004	230
	From the very outset, the wine establishes a strong base of deep, cassis and sweet plum fruit and adds in layers of enriching, wholly complementary oak. It comes with exceptional balance and is buttressed by an ample dose of youthful tannin.	
563	Stonestreet, "Monument Ridge", Cabernet Sauvignon , Alexander Valley, California, 2009	126
	A dramatic wine, authoritative in tannins, bone dry and noble. Withholds its best under a cloak of astringency, but already shows its mountain terroir in the complexity of its structure and deep, intense blackberry, currant, blueberry and dried herb flavors.	

531	Robert Mondavi Winery, Cabernet Sauvignon, "Reserve", Napa Valley, California, 2005	249
	Pure, rich and concentrated, this bold, graceful wine offers a deep core of earthy currant, blackberry and plum, with hints of herb, mocha and black licorice, giving it uncommon complexity and depth. Ends with firm tannins and a long, persistent finish.	
580	Silver Oak, Cabernet Sauvignon , Napa Valley, California, 2008	186
	Aromas of blackberry jam, dark chocolate, rose petal, black pepper and cedar. In the mouth, the attack is quite rich, expressing notes of brown sugar and nutmeg, and the flavors proceed seamlessly to a long finish of fruit and ripe tannins.	
585	Silver Oak, Cabernet Sauvignon, Alexander Valley, California, 2007	165
	The wine is dark ruby with a purple to red edge. It has bright aromas of black cherry, dark chocolate, black tea, allspice and ginger. In the mouth, it offers a full-bodied attack, a round, balanced mid-palate redolent of cherry preserves, brown sugar and caramel and an extremely long finish of savory ripe fruit.	
473	Beaulieu Vineyard, Cabernet Sauvignon, Rutherford, California, 2011	58
	Briary blackberry, dark plum, black cherry, chocolate and tobacco leaf	
498	Constant Diamond Mountain Vineyards, Cabernet Sauvignon , "Diamond Mountain Vineyard", Diamond Mountain, California, 2003	180
	It's dry and tannic, with blackberry, currant, plum and cherry flavors.	
494	Ferrari-Carano, Cabernet Blend, "PreVail Back Forty", Alexander Valley California, 2003	220
	The deep ruby/purple-tinged, supple 2003 Back Forty possesses a refined, elegant style with soft tannin, and a lot more sweetness and texture than one normally finds in hillside Alexander Valley Cabernet Sauvignons.	
511	Stags Leap, "Artemis". Cabernet , Napa, California, 2012	125
	Inviting aromas of red currant and cranberry mixed with hints of vanilla and dried herbs. On the palate, the wine has a soft entry and dried cherry, blackberry, currant and savory herb flavors. The wine has a medium-bodied mouth feel with round, satin-like tannins.	
559	Stag's Leap Wine Cellars, Cabernet Sauvignon , "Cask 23", Napa Valley California, 2005	290
	The wine presents a symphony of aromas from sweet black fruit to cigar box, from savory spices of clove, allspice and licorice to dried herbs and flowers, even a touch of minerality. This complexity carries over to the palate with flavors that are reminiscent of spiced chutney. The bold flavors are wrapped in a blanket of supple tannins and persist through an extraordinarily long finish.	
514	Stag's Leap Wine Cellars, Cabernet Sauvignon , "Fay Vineyard", Napa Valley, California, 2007	195
	The 2007 CASK 23 offers continuously unfolding aromas of violets, cassis, whole and crushed blackberries, oak spice, dark cocoa, cedar and subtle cigar box. It's intense, yet still vibrant and fresh, with concentrated flavors which build through the finish and linger after each sip. Silky texture and refined tannins complete the portrait.	
526	Quintessa, Rutherford, California, 2005	235
	Elegant and supple-textured, with earthy currant, mineral, sage and dusty berry flavors that end with a touch of herb and cedary oak. Cabernet Sauvignon, Merlot, Cabernet Franc and Petit Verdot.	
527	Quintesa, Rutherford, California, 2009	230
	A fresh floral, violet aroma mingles with plum and currant in the nose. On entry, the wine is supple with pleasing richness and density that leads through the mid-palate. Warm clove spice, sassafras and a touch of vanilla complement nuances of toast to deliver a complex mix of flavors and texture in the mouth. The wine finishes long and satisfying with dark berry fruits, cassis and chocolate.	

561	Stag's Leap Wine Cellars, Cabernet Sauvignon, "Cask 23", Napa Valley California, 2006	290
	A complex series of aromas unfold in the glass, from warm berries and concentration cassis, to chocolate fudge, violets, and barrel spices. The deep, dark fruit and chocolate flavors are surrounded by a velvety texture and fine tannins that linger on the palate.	
485	Miner Family Vineyards, Cabernet Sauvignon , Oakville, California, 2007	160
	Shows impressive depth, richness and refinement on the palate. Generous black fruit flavors are accented by hints of dried herb, mocha and cedar against a backdrop of plush tannins.	
567	Justin, "Isosceles", Paso Robles, California, 2010	156
	Dense purple-black core Aroma, primarily black and blue berries made more complex with oak notes of cinnamon and nutmeg. A touch of roast coffee adds to the dazzling range of aromas. Palate: Intense black fruit flavors, notes of cocoa and coffee, very dry but satisfying richness. Long and majestic.	
517	Joseph Phelps, Cabernet Sauvignon , Napa Valley, California, 2012	106
	Bright fruit on the nose and is layered with ripe blackberry, red plum, cream, tobacco and anise aromas followed by juicy, ripe raspberry and rich, dark fruit flavors.	
522	Dominus, Cabernet Blend , Napa Valley, California, 2009	225
	A beautiful, sweet nose of roasted coffee interwoven with kirsch, black currant, cedar, and spice box emerges from this deep ruby/purple-colored wine. The wine has fabulous intensity, a layered, opulent, full-bodied mouthfeel, well-integrated acidity, and a stunningly long finish.	
579	Heitz Cellar, Cabernet Sauvignon , "Martha's Vineyard", Napa Valley, California, 2007	246
	Enticing aromas of mint, plum and summer blueberries. Full-bodied with layers of complexity, this wine is beautifully balanced allowing all the pure, elegant flavors to be appreciated and enjoyed.	
532	Robert Mondavi Winery, Cabernet Sauvignon, "Reserve", Oakville, California, 2009	220
	Pure, rich and concentrated, this bold, graceful wine offers a deep core of earthy currant, blackberry and plum, with hints of herb, mocha and black licorice, giving it uncommon complexity and depth. Ends with firm tannins and a long, persistent finish.	
564	Rodney Strong, Cabernet Sauvignon , "Rockaway", Alexander Valley, California, 2010	142
	Inky hued, nearly opaque, with intense aromas of well ripened red and black fruits, toasted earth, and spicy vanilla, this quite rich cabernet is concentrated and expansive on the palate, while remaining round and relatively soft given its ample structure, and is followed by a long, broad and seductive finish.	
503	Beaulieu Vineyard, Cabernet Sauvignon , "Georges de Latour Private Reserve", Napa Valley, California, 2004	220
	Aged in small oak barrels, this elegant wine exhibits complex flavors of black cherry and currants, and has the structure to age and improve for decades.	
492	Hewitt Vineyard, Cabernet Sauvignon, Rutherford, California, 2004	158
	Smooth, supple, sleek and fleshy, with high-toned currant and black cherry fruit that is elegant and distinctive.	
491	Hewitt Vineyard, Cabernet Sauvignon, Rutherford, California, 2003	165
	Sweet black cherry, plum and blackberry flavors, fruit filled finish lingers with espresso, toffee and nutmeg	

560	Stag's Leap Wine Cellars, Cabernet Sauvignon, "Cask 23", Napa Valley, California, 2007	280
	The 2007 FAY shows the typical bright cherry aromatic signature of the vineyard, as well as barrel spice, sandalwood, red plum and subtle sous bois (forest floor) aromas. The palate is fresh and energetic, with red and black cherry and plum fruit.	
505	Beaulieu Vineyard, Cabernet Sauvignon , "Georges de Latour Private Reserve, Napa Valley, California, 2005	225
	Expresses immensely concentrated layers of brambly blackberry, black cherry and dark plum character. Complex nuances of mocha and black licorice mingle with toasty vanilla oak from barrel aging.	
518	Joseph Phelps, "Insignia", Napa Valley, California, 2007	290
	This seductive wine offers notes of dark roasted coffee, mocha, assorted black fruits and minerals, and boasts a long, lingering finis.	
1865	Caymus Select, "Special Reserve", Cabernet Sauvignon, Napa, 2010 (1.51)	610
	A big boy cabernet sauvignon, layered with the fruit components ripe cherries crushed in a snifter, a subtle smell of ripeness. A bit of grape pumice at fermentation, rustic. Other nuances smoke in a forest cabin, earth, spice and cola.	
506	Verite, Le Désir, Sonoma, California, 2008	725
	Predominantly Cabernet Franc supported by Cabernet Sauvignon and Merlot. Shows layers of concentrated fruit, exotic spice, opulent aromatics and a plush suede texture. Honors the spirit of Saint-Émilion with superior Sonoma County expression. 100pts W.A.	
507	Verite, "La Joi", Sonoma, California, 2008	720
	La Joie exhibits the structure, depth and power of Cabernet Sauvignon from Sonoma County, and takes inspiration from the lauded reds of France's Pauillac. The last five vintages of this lushly textured wine have achieves scores of 95 or higher from premier critical voices. 99pts R.M. Parker	
508	Verite, "La Muse", Sonoma, California, 2008	725
	With supple fruit and spice, exceptional balance and impressive lengths, Vérité La Muse is crafted primarily from Merlot. From its inception, every vintage of this special wine which honors the style of the great wines of Pomerol while celebrating the quality of our world-class fruit grown in Sonoma County. 100pts. R.M. Parker	
509	Lokoya, Cabernet Sauvignon , Mount Veeder, Napa, California, 2009	710
	Flows onto the palate with layers of dark, mineral-infused fruit. Graphite, cassis, blackberries, spices and new leather are some of the nuances that take shape in the glass. This is at once open and approachable, but also quire intense and mineral.	
519	Joseph Phelps, "Insignia", Napa Valley, California, 2008	290
	Firm, intense and concentrated, massive yet well-proportioned, with a dense, focused core of graphite, dried currant, blackberry, black tea, forest floor and blueberry flavors. Full-blown, finishing with rich, layered tannins.	
	RED WINES OF FRANCE	
Bin		Bottle
710	Henri Delagrange & Fils Pinot Noir Bourgogne-Hautes-Côtes de Beaune, Burgundy, France, 2010	51

DIII		bottle
710	Henri Delagrange & Fils, Pinot Noir , Bourgogne-Hautes-Côtes de Beaune, Burgundy, France, 2010	51
	Minerality and earth on the nose, pleasant ripe fruit in the mouth. Moderate length with smokiness on the finish.	
703	Louis Jadot, Nuits-StGeorges, Burgundy, France, 2008	85
	Deeply colored and full-bodied red wine with ripe, round fruit flavors.	

717	Louis Jadot, Charmes-Chambertin, <i>Grand Cru</i> , Burgundy, France, 2011	210
	Vibrant, smoky and fresh in the nose with aromas of stems and black cherries. Stewed plums, vitamins. The palate here was on the smooth and tender side, seemingly more mature than the nose led me to believe but still possessing nice earth and stem flavors.	
704	Domaine Bruno Clair, Marsannay, "Les Longeroies", Burgundy, France, 2005	84
	Lovely cherry and berry fruit that is pure and tasty with an appealing restraint. The acidity is subdued, the texture is velvety, the tannins are in harmony and the whole package is thoroughly charming.	
708	Maison Nicolas Potel, Nuits-StGeorges, "Vieilles Vignes", Burgundy, France, 2006	88
	Nose of red fruits, cherries, raspberries and spices. Elegant toasted notes of ageing in oak. Rich attack on fresh red fruits, good structure with little tannins. A full, elegant wine with a long finish.	
707	Louis Jadot, Gevrey-Chambertin, "Clos StJacques", <i>Premier Cru</i> , Burgundy, France, 2008	115
	Good full red. Explosive, soil-inflected aromas of raspberry, musky underbrush and pungent crushed rock. Thoroughly ripe, chewy and fine-grained, with lovely lift and inner-mouth aromatic character to the raspberry and stone flavors. The penetrating, very long finish saturates the palate with mineral perfume.	
743	Paul Jaboulet Aîné, Crozes-Hermitage, "Les Jalets", Rhône, France, 2010	48
	Shows classic syrah aromas, vivid red and dark fruit scents, violet, anise and cracked pepper. Supple raspberry and dark cherry flavors are supported by gentle minerality and firmed by dusty tannins. Has silky texture and a long finish.	
720	Louis Jadot, Pinot Noir, Clos Vouqeot, <i>Grand Cru</i> , Burgundy, France, 2011	240
	This legendary wine has great power, depth and a fragrant, floral bouquet.	
721	Louis Jadot, Beaujolais-Villages, Burgundy, France, 2013	37
	This crisp, fruit-forward, juicy wine has expressive aromas and flavors of ripe red berries, with nice weight in the mouth.	
705	Louis Jadot, Volnay, "Clos de la Barre", <i>Premier Cru</i> , Burgundy, France, 2008	105
	This is a fruity wine with vanilla and violet aromas.	
715	Château d'Arcins, Haut-Médoc, Bordeaux, France, 2010	58
	An attractive red, with plum and light coffee character. Medium-bodied, with berries, delicate tannins and a medium finish.	
746	Patrick Lesec Selections, Gigondas, "Les Espalines", Rhône, France, 2006	72
	Blue and red fruits intermixed with floral and forest floor notes are present in this medium-bodied wine. Has good acidity, ripe tannin and a nicely textured mouth feel.	
718	Château Gruaud-Larose, StJulien, Bordeaux, France, 2005	210
	A fabulous rich nose leads to a structured palate with a lovely weight of ripe, creamy raspberry and loganberry fruit with liquorice and toast hints. The fruit quality is outstanding, with real energy and freshness, topped off by a long, pure finish.	
711	Château Beauchêne Côtes du Rhône Reserve, Rhône, France, 2013	38
	Elegant and supple palate. Background notes of liquorice, tar and smoke but the overriding impression is that this is a Cotes-du-Rhone of freshness, minerality and purity. It is not a big wine - the fruit is juicy and vibrant, medium weight and without any rustic notes.	

RED WINES oF ITALY

Bin		Bottle
748	Piazzo, Dolcetto d'Alba, Piedmont, Italy, 2012	52
	Strong and fragrant with hints of cherries, plums and raspberries with gentle scents of spice. In the mouth intense and voluptuous with characteristics of pomegranate, berry preserves and white pepper	
765	Valle Reale, Montepulciano d'Abruzzo, "Vigne Nuove", Abruzzi, Italy, 2013	38
	Bright ruby-red in color with purple reflections, this youthful red offers explosive aromas of blueberries, sweet cherries, licorice and sweet spices. On the palate, it is medium-bodied with loads of plush, fresh red fruit.	
770	Tola, Nero d'Avola , Sicilia, Sicily, Italy, 2007	44
	A dark red wine exalting the magic Sicilian flavours. Its bouquet is intense with hints of black fruits and toasted almonds. The palate is round, smooth and soft with a natural balance between tannins and acidity.	
755	Poggio Amorelli, Chianti Classico, Tuscany, Italy, 2011	47
	Fresh, persistent, of violets and vanilla on the nose. Deep and round, of blackberries and raspberries. Noticeable that instantly there is an extraordinary balance between softness, acidity and tannins.	
759	Antinori, Chianti Classico, "Tenute Marchese Antinori", Riserva, Tuscany, Italy, 2008	72
	Beautifully balanced, with dense raspberry, blackberry and spicy chocolate notes. Medium- to full-bodied, with fine, well-integrated tannins and a long, minerally finish	
758	Antinori, Brunello di Montalcino, "Pian delle Vigne", Tuscany, Italy, 2008	145
	Spices, cherries, blackberries, light tobacco and chocolate undertones.	
752	Nozzole, Chianti Classico, <i>Riserva</i> , Tuscany, Italy, 2010	54
	Dark plum in color, dark cherry aromas and wonderful cherry fruit taste. Medium-bodied with lasting finish	
753	Dr. Cosimo Taurino, Salice Salentino, <i>Riserva</i> , Puglia, Italy, 2008	30
	Intense ruby red in color with orange reflections, its unique flavor profile offers red berries, herbs and black cherries. On the palate, it is dry, well balanced and full bodied with a slight bitterness on the finish.	
768	Zenato, Valpolicella, Ripassa, Veneto, Italy, 2008	68
	This Italian tradition is a drinking wine. The baby amarone is soft, but deep with intensity. This wine is sure to be a unique experience. John Gay quotes, "From wine what sudden friendship springs" Share this bottle with a special friend.	
767	Palazzo Delia Torre, Veronese, Italy, 2009	51
	Deep ruby-red in color, this wine is brimming with notes of dark, dried cherries, blackberries and hints of dates and mocha.	
760	Palagetto, "Sottobosco", Tuscany, Italy, 2006	82
	Gentle spice, echoes of forest and dense fruit on the nose. Bright and intense purple with violet hues. Dark fruits, rich and supple with a gentle oak finish.	
769	Zenato, Amarone della Valpolicella Classico, Veneto, Italy, 2007	149
	Wonderful aromas of black licorice and blueberry follow through to a full body, with juicy, round tannins. Luscious and decadent.	
751	Prunotto, Barolo, Piedmont, Italy, 2008	138
	Taste: Garnet in colour and on the nose, wide and complex with hints of violet and forest fruit aromas. On the palate, full and velvety and well balanced.	

RED WINES OF AUSTRALIA, LEBANON, NEW ZEALAND & SOUTH AFRICA

Bin		Bottle
675	Cuvee Rouge, Bekaa, Valley, Lebanon, 2007	42
	The blend starts with a nose of smoke, cloves and pepper with rustic flavors of red berry smoke and pepper. Exotic and masculine, with a spice finish.	
772	Kim Crawford, Pinot Noir , Marlborough, New Zealand, 2011	45
	This Pinot Noir shows enticing notes of bing cherries and strawberries with well integrated oak. Its rich flavors are balanced by silky tannins.	
774	Spy Valley, Pinot Noir , Marlborough, New Zealand, 2011	58
	Nutmeg, clove and allspice flavors that perfectly frame the ripe, supple wild black cherry and raspberry notes	
680	Chateau Musar, Red , Bekaa Valley, Lebanon, 2011	42
	This blend starts with a nose of smoke, cloves and pepper with rustic flavors of red berry, smoke and pepper. Exotic and masculine, with a spicy finish.	
617	Jacob's Creek, Shiraz , "Reserve", South Australia, 2010	36
	Blackberry and plum, hints of spice, coffee/vanilla and toasty cedar oak notes on the nose with rich fruit flavors of dark berries and plums with lingering spice and finish of chocolate.	
776	Warwick Estate, Cabernet Sauvignon, "The First Lady", Western Cape, South Africa, 2009	45
	Deep and intense ruby red colour. The nose reveals lots of red berries and sweet black cherries, complemented by sweet vanilla and chocolate oak background. The smooth ripe, round tannins make this wine easy to drink while still retaining a full body. The balanced acid creates a firm finish that is complemented by a lingering sweetness.	
614	Chateau Tanuda, "Grand Barrossa", Shiraz, Barossa Valley, South Australia, 2011	42
	The blackberry and black cherry fruit of the bouquet, and of the palate, is still to join with the French oak, mediumbodied and fresh	
627	Fetish, "Playmates", Barossa Valley, South Australia, 2008	64
	Brings together Grenache, Shiraz and Mourvedre. Each plays a role. Each gives and takes. While each brings her own identity, the edges blur. It becomes difficult to tell where one ends and the other begins.	
775	Warwick Estate, Pinotage, "Old Bush Vines", Stellenbosch, South Africa, 2009	42
	The wine has a deep and intense garnet colour. The nose shows ripe cassis and smoky flavours that fuses with almond and chocolate aromas. The palate is full round with ripe chewy tannins and flavours like coffee, cherry, cigar box and liquorices.	
629	Penley, Cabernet Sauvignon, "Phoenix", Coonawarra, South Australia, 2009	54
	This elegant, full-bodied wine leads with ripe blackberry and cassis on the nose followed by aromas of spice, dark berries and subtle oak. The tantalizing dark berry flavors are heightened by the velvety finish.	
628	Dutschke, "Willow Bend", Barossa Valley, South Australia, 2004	44
	The Merlot (35%) and Shiraz (33%) provide the ripe sweet fruit palate and the Cabernet Sauvignon (32%) gives the firm tannin structure.	
618	Mollydooker, Shiraz , "The Boxer", South Australia, 2012	65
	Bright and jazzy, offering an effusive mouthful of cherry, pomegranate and spice flavors that are as aromatic as they are long and vivid. This has density without great weight, and the finish keeps on going.	

621	Kilikanoon, Shiraz , "Covenant", Clare Valley, South Australia, 2005	82
	Has impressive concentration without getting heavy or dense, offering sleek cherry, blackberry, berry leaf and mineral flavors that keep swirling through the long, focused finish. The tannins are well-submerged.	
619	Mollydooker, Shiraz, "Carnival of Love", McLaren Vale, South Australia, 2011	169
	The 100% Shiraz 2007 Carnival of Love has a smoky, toasty perfume with notes of violet, garrigue, blueberry, and plum adding complexity. Opulent on the palate, this glossy Shiraz has serious depth of flavor, great concentration, excellent integration of oak, tannin, and acidity, and a pure, silky finish.	
616	Mollydooker, Shiraz , "Blue Eyed Boy", South Australia, 2011	84
	Rich and ripe, with a burnt edge to the spice and dried tomato flavors that remain strong against the blueberry and plum fruit. The tannins are well-meshed.	
620	Mollydooker, Shiraz, "Velvet Glove", Mclaren Vale, South Australia, 2011	310
	Immensely complex, from the aromatic fresh flowers and berry fruit to the spices, tobacco, plum, coffee, and several types of chocolate.	
	RED WINES OF SPAIN & PORTUGAL	
Bin		Bottle
783	Bodegas Lozano, Shiraz , "Rojo Mojo", La Mancha, Castile-La Mancha, Spain, 2010	30
	Intense cherry and blackberry fruit characters followed by tobacco, cinnamon, black pepper and cloves	
780	Bodegas Zabrin, Garnacha , "Garnacha de Fuego", Calatayud, Aragón, Spain, 2010	32
	Opaque purple in hue, this wine offers impressions of violets, black cherry and pepper.	
791	Espelt Garnacha Old Vines, Grenache, Spain, 2013	42

A Spanish, red wine with aromas of kirsch, lavender and strawberries . Grown in the northeast of Spain close to the Mediterranean Sea and the Pyrenees mountains, this deep ruby wine is medium-bodied, dense and rich. 784 43 Campo Viejo, Rioja, Gran Reserva, Spain, 2005 Garent cherry-red in color with aromas of stewed fruit, wood and spicy nuances a lot of character and a long finish. 782 Bodega Nekeas, Cabernet Sauvignon, "Vega Sindoa", Navarra, Spain, 2008 36 A fragrant bouquet displays scents of redcurrant, cherry pit, tobacco and dried flowers. Smells and tastes like textbook cabernet, with flavors similar to the nose. 786 Marqués de Griñon, Dominio de Valdepusa, "Summa Varietalis", Castile-La Mancha, Spain, 2002 58 Layers of wild red fruits amid mineral and spicy notes. Complex with plenty of ripe fruit backed up by soft tannins with remarkable fruit finish and overall balance. 781 74 Marqués de Griñon, Petit Verdot, Dominio de Valdepusa, Castile-La Mancha, Spain, 2003 Reveals lots of currants and spice, good grip, and a medium long finish. 790 Aalto, Ribera Del Duero, Quintanilla de Arriba, Spain, 2010 143 The wine's elegance and fruitful presence perfectly displays the vintage's Atlantic influence. In the nose, it offers freshness and a sharp minerality highlighting its complexity. On the palate, you experience excellence structure that is both round and sweet, with silky and persistent tannins, perfectly merged with the acidity and alcohol. It's a complex and long wine that keeps its presences in the mouth, exhibiting a wide range of flavors. 797 Quinto do Crasto, "Douro Reserve", Duriense, Portugal, 2011 90 Powerful, focused and intense, while ripe and delicious, it has the structure to support the fruit and oak.

RED WINES OF SOUTH AMERICA

Bin		Bottle
640	Viña Porta, Pinot Noir , "Select Reserve", Bío Bío Valley, Chile, 2007	50
	A romantic nose offers ripe peach and melon scents along with an exotic hint of iodine. Round, sweet and a touch simple, but provides easy appeal and good finishing cling.	
636	Tilia, Malbec , Sustainably Grown, Mendoza, Argentina, 2013	38
	On the nose, there are ripe red and black cherries, blackberry notes and a hint of floral influence leading to concentrated flavors of black raspberry, plum, chocolate, sweet spice and smoke.	
650	Viña Montes, Malbec , "Classic Series", Colchagua Valley, Central Valley, Chile, 2012	42
	Powerful but elegant flavors, with plumy and blackberry hints. A wonderful butterscotch and slight spiciness is totally integrated by the subtle notes of vanilla that comes from the oak aging.	
606	Kaiken, Cabernet Sauvignon , Mendoza, Argentina, 2007	45
	Very nice deep ruby red colour, the wine has a distinct Cabernet Sauvignon character, with deep and pleasant blackcurrant and cherry notes. A big wine, yet elegant,	
608	Pascual Toso, Malbec , "Las Barrancas Vineyards Reserve", Mendoza, Argentina, 2012	58
	Fairly round and inviting. Slightly firm around the edges, but there's plenty of fruit here to enjoy. Very sweet but consistent tannins.	
604	Terrazas de los Andes, Malbec , "Reserva", Mendoza, Argentina, 2009	40
	Terrific core of black fig and boysenberry fruit, with lush toast and loam notes. This wine is juicy and long with a powerful finish	
648	Casa Lapostolle, Merlot , "Cuvée Alexandre Apalta Vineyard", Colchagua Valley, Central Valley, Chile, 2009	55
	Expressive red fruit on the nose, with fresh notes of rosemary, white pepper and sweet spices. Elegant oak touches with notes of vanilla and subtle nutmeg. Round and juicy tannins towards the mid palate, finishing with fresh acidity and a long and lasting sensation.	
690	Viñedo de los Vientos, "Eolo", Atlántida, <i>Gran Reserva</i> , Uruguay, 2006	85
	This is 85% Tannat and 15% Cabernet. The smell is of wet leaves and a fall day with some licorice overtones. In the mouth flavors of plum and red fruits.	
652	Casa Lapostolle, Cabernet Sauvignon , "Cuvée Alexandre Apalta Vineyard", Colchagua Valley, Central Valley, Chile, 2009	52
	Cassis, berry and plum aromas, and the palate is packed, tannic and brings the full allotment of berry, plum and cassis flavors.	
610	Bodega Atamisque, "Assemblange", Tupungato, Mendoza, Argentina, 2007	105
	50% Malbec, 25% Cabernet Sauvignon, 25% Merlot, Intense aromas of violets and red fruit jam, with hints of dark chocolate. Excellent balance between acidity, fruit, oak and tannins	

609	Bodega Catena Zapata, Malbec , "Catena Alta", Mendoza, Argentina, 2011	120
	The nose offers freshly ground, ripe berry fruits with layers of violet flowers, cinnamon spice, and a hint of lavender. The mid-palate offers rich cassis and black currant fruit flavors interwoven with hints of chocolate, vanilla and black pepper.	
641	Cousino Mucul, "Lota", Maipo Valley, Chile, 2006	180
	75% Cabernet, 25% Merlot. Displays a lot of driven eucalyptus on the nose, but also leather, licorice and herb aromas. The color is dark, and the structure and tannins are both firm. Tastes of powerful cassis and blackberry and shows concentration. Finishes thick smooth and a touch syrupy.	

DESSERT WINES

Bin		Bottle
874	Piazzo, Moscato d'Asti, Piedmont, Italy, 2012	45
	Pronounced yet delicate bouquet characteristic of the Moscato grape Taste: Delicately sweet, fresh and clean. This dessert wine is light and bursting with flavors of pineapple and peach.	
865	Schlink Haus, Riesling , <i>Auslese</i> , Nahe, Germany, 2009	40
	Auslese-the selected-ripest bunches of grapes picked at the peak of maturity, yielding a luxurious fruity wine serve chilled with cakes, pies or fruit-desserts.	
850	Jackson-Triggs, Vidal , <i>Ice Wine</i> , "Proprietors' Reserve", Niagara Peninsula, Ontario, Canada, 2008, 187ml	45
	Richly textured wine displays fresh tropical aromas of papaya, mango and apricot.	
852	Inniskillin, Riesling , <i>Ice Wine</i> , Niagara Peninsula, <i>VQA</i> , Ontario, Canada, 2012, 375ml	150
	A racy interplay of sweet and tart offer up echoing balanced flavours of lemon, lime and candied apricot.	
880	Viñedo de los Vientos, Tannat , <i>Dessert Wine</i> , "Alcyone", Atlántida, Uruguay, NV, 500ml	72
	This wine was made by combining two different techniques for dessert wines: the Barolo chinato and the Marsala. The wine was aged in French oak barrels. Radiant yet amber purple hue with honey-like texture. Touched with a bouquet of winter flowers, Madagascan vanilla bean, and marshmallow. Polished tannins with warmth and savor of white cacao soufflé.	
851	Inniskillin, Cabernet Franc , <i>Ice Wine</i> , Niagara Peninsula, Ontario, Canada, 2006, 375ml	150
	Amazing depth of colour and outstanding red berry flavours, particularly	

PORT WINES

	Glass
Sandeman, <i>Ruby Port</i> , Porto, "Founders Reserve", Douro, Portugal, NV	7
Aromas of red fruits and berries. Full-bodied with a rich, intense palate and a lingering finish. May be served chilled, with chocolate desserts or with cheese.	
Warre's, <i>Port</i> , Porto, "Warrior", Douro, Portugal, NV	6
Deep red colour, with intensely rich aromas of ripe red fruits and spices. On the palate well balanced and full-bodied, with a long and complex finish.	
Ramos Pinto, <i>Ruby Port</i> , Porto, "Collector", <i>Reserva</i> , Douro, Portugal, NV	15
This ruby port has a vibrant youthful color, with a red-brown rim that is the only visual concession to maturity. It has full aromas unveiling dry plum, fig and berry scents with a touch of pepper. On the palate, the attack is soft and succulent. This is a rich, subtle wine with a fine, generous structure and remarkable persistence. The Collector is an excellent accompaniment to mild cheeses and sweet dark chocolate.	
Sandeman, <i>Tawny Port</i> , Porto, "40 year old", Douro, Portugal, NV	30
An intense, deeply flavoured 40 year old Tawny, with a massive bouquet suggesting vanilla, oak and honey, and a mouthful of very complex flavours of dried fruits, spices, and nuts.	
SHERRY WINES	
	Glass
Domecq, <i>Fino Sherry</i> , Jerez, "La Ina Very Dry", Andalucía, Spain, NV	7
Clean, nutty and smooth, if a touch neutral on the nose. The palate pushes more nuts and distant white fruits, followed by a finish of fleur de sel and cashew butter.	
Domecq, <i>Manzanilla Sherry Very Dry</i> , Jerez, Andalucía, Spain, NV	7
A delicate style of sherry made from Palomino grapes grown in the cooler coastal vineyards. A dry, almost salty sherry that makes an excellent aperitif with salted nuts, olives and seafood.	